
 

 

 

On November 2nd, we will turn our clocks back one hour.  That              

means we ‘fall back’.  As a Lion, Lioness or Leo that also means that we 

need to fall back or regroup.  Let’s remember our commitment to our club 

and to our organization.  Let’s recharge ourselves and think positively – what else can 

we do to make things better for others, both locally and globally? 

 

Lions Low Vision Rehabilitation Network (LOVRNET) is about to go into high gear.  Our 

district has 4 volunteers signed up to be certified interviewers - we would like 20.  This 

is something you do from your own home - on your own time.  If you would like to know 

more about the program or sign up to be an interviewer, contact: PDG Ted Ladd, Chair-

man, Low Vision Patient Interview Program - tedladd02@aol.com – 301-937-6796 

(home) 240-381-2847 (cell). 
         

The time is really going fast as I set out to accomplish my goals for this Lions’ year.  I 

am enjoying the club visits, giving out well deserved recognitions and inducting new 

members.  We are slowly adding new members to our clubs and I want to send a big 

“thank you” to all the clubs who are doing so.  My goal is to induct at least one new 

member in every club this year.  To date, I have inducted members in four clubs.  We 

must remember, with the growing demand of service that is needed in our communi-

ties, we need to continue to increase our membership.  Be persistent, keep asking and 

our numbers will grow. 
 

If you’ve read your October Lions magazine, you know that Rehoboth Beach Lions Club 

was recognized for their service project of delivering telephone directories (page 16).  

Also, Lion Sabie Strzala of the Brookside Lions Club was featured with her husband at 

the plenary session during this past International Convention in Toronto (page 26).  

Kudos to both. 

 

I cannot express how impressed I am with all the great things going on in this district.  

Keep up the good work and keep your club visible to everyone.  If we let the public see 

the smiles on our faces while we are working on projects, it will surely generate more 

members.  Why wouldn’t they want to join if we are having fun? 
 

 

Cheryl Jones, District Governor  
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Even if you are on the right track, 
You’ll get run over if you just sit there.  

          --- Will Rogers 



 

 

Cruise To Service  
Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,  
In September most of the clubs started their meetings again, so we began the ride for this year. I love 
the visitations to the clubs. It gives me the opportunity to see all my friends because you are like family. 
Wherever I go, I always talk up Leo’s because I believe in the program.  On September 28th the Leo   
“Bash to the Beach” was held at Camp Barnes this year. We had all the Leo Clubs for District 22D in  
attendance plus one club from District 22B. The big hit was talking about their clubs and projects they 
do for fundraising. These young people are your future Lion’s members. 
This month we have the bus trip to Leader Dog, LVRF Vision Days, LVRF Aim for Sight, Second Cabinet 
Meeting and LEBDV Sight Night. It’s going to be a busy month! 
At the District W Council of Governors meeting the GMT announced our Multiple District has taken in 
120 new members. The next statement they made was, our Multiple has lost 240 members! We have a 
new program called Ask 1. Let’s get to  work so we can  turn  this around  in a hurry. We still need  to 
remember the importance of membership.  In order to keep our District in good standing;  just Ask 1, 
join them up, and orient them into Lionism. 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 
Yours in Lionism, 
James R. Coverdale 

First Vice District Governor 

 

THE POWER OF SERVICE TO OTHERS 
 

“STRENGTHEN YOUR CLUB AND STRENGTHEN THE PRIDE”  

 

THESE ARE JUST WORDS IF THEY ARE NOT PART OF A PLAN AND 

PUT INTO ACTION. TALK TO OTHER CLUB MEMBERS AND EVALUATE 

YOUR CLUB. DECIDE HOW YOUR CLUB IS KNOWN IN THE COMMUNITY, HOW DO YOU 

WANT YOUR CLUB  TO BE KNOWN?   DOES YOUR  CLUB DO THE SAME THINGS  YEAR  

AFTER YEAR OR DOES IT TRY NEW THINGS? TAKE A CLOSE LOOK AND REVIEW WHAT 

WORKS.  ASK “WHAT CAN WE DO AS A CLUB TO MAKE OUR COMMUNITY BETTER?”  

FIND OUT IF A NEW  PROJECT OR  ACTIVITY MIGHT  BETTER RELATE  TO THE  CLUB  

MEMBERS AND THEN BENEFIT THE COMMUNITY.  SHOW  PRIDE . HELP  

YOUR CLUB BE  STRONG  AS WE MOVE  TOWARD THE CENTENIAL YEAR 

CELEBRATION. 

2ND VDG GLENN WILLIAMS 
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From Our Vice District Governors  

22 D  LIONS 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S VISITATION SCHEDULE 
 

October 21 ................................... 6:30 Newark Lions Club 3rd Tuesday 

October 22 ................................... 6:45 Delaware City Lions Club 4th Wednesday 

October 23 ................................... 6:15 Laurel Lions Club 4th Thursday 

  Laurel Lioness Club 

November 3 ................................. Noon Midway Lions Club 1st Monday 

November 3 ................................. 6:15 Talleyville-Naamans Lions Club 1st Monday 

November 4 ................................. 6:30 Glasgow Lions Club 1st Tuesday 

November 6 ................................. 6:30 Wilmington Gateway Lions Club 1st Thursday 

November 10............................... 6:29 Green Hills Lions Club 2nd Monday 

November 11............................... 6:29 Smyrna Lions Club 2nd Tuesday 

November 12............................... 7:00 Lewes Lions Club 2nd Wednesday 

November 17............................... Noon Fenwick Island Lions Club 3rd Monday 

November 17............................... 6:30 Greenwood Lions Club 3rd Monday 

November 24............................... 6:30 Seaford Lions Club 4th Monday 

  Seaford Lioness Club 

January 5 ..................................... 6:30 Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 1st Monday 

January 8 ..................................... 6:30 Milford Lions Club 2nd Thursday 

January 12 ................................... 6:30 Harrington Lions Club 2nd Monday 

January 13 ................................... 6:45 Millsboro Lions Club 2nd Tuesday 

January 14 ................................... 6:30 Delmar Lions Club 2nd Wednesday 

January 15 ................................... 7:00 Dewey Beach Lions Club 3rd Thursday 

January 19 ................................... 6:30 Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 21 ................................... 6:30 Capitol City Lions Club 3rd Wednesday 

February 9.................................... 6:45 Camden-Wyoming Lions Club 2nd Monday 

February 11 ................................. 6:15 Rehoboth Beach Lions Club 2nd Wednesday 

February 16 ................................. 6:30 Dover Lions Club 3rd Monday 

  Dover Lioness Club 

February 18 ................................. 6:45 Clayton Lions Club 3rd Wednesday 

February 23 ................................. 6:30 New Castle Hundred Lions Club 4th Monday 

DSU Campus................................   TBA   
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2014-2015 

22-D Cabinet Meetings  
October 29, 2014 ............................................................................................... Modern Maturity Center 

January 29, 2015 ................................................................................................ Modern Maturity Center 

April 12, 2015 ..................................................................................................... Modern Maturity Center 

MD – 22 Socials 
District 22-A ................................................................................................................................. 11/1/14 

District 22-D – Newark, DE ......................................................................................................... 12/6/14 

District 22-B .................................................................................................................................... 3/7/15 

District 22-C - Waldorf, MD ......................................................................................................... 4/18/15 

District 22-D Events 

LVRF Vision Days ................................................................................................................. October 2014                                                                          

LVRF Rally  ....................................................................................................................... November 2014 

Second Cabinet Meeting ........................................................................................................... 10/29/14 

Lions Eye Bank of DE Valley - Sight Night ................................................................................ 10/30/14 

22-A Social ................................................................................................................................... 11/1/14 

DLF Auction ................................................................................................................................. 11/8/14 

DLF Board Meeting ................................................................................................................... 11/19/14 

Visually Impaired Party – Region 3 ............................................................................................. 12/2/14 

Visually Impaired Party – Region 2 ............................................................................................. 12/4/14 

Governor’s Ball – Newark, DE..................................................................................................... 12/6/14 

Visually Impaired Party – Region 1 ........................................................................................... 12/13/14 

Melvin Jones Breakfast ............................................................................................................... 1/10/15 

DLF Board Meeting ..................................................................................................................... 1/28/15 

Third Cabinet Meeting ................................................................................................................. 1/29/15 

Polar Bear Plunge ........................................................................................................................... 2/1/15 

LVRF Dinner .......................................................................................................................................... TBA 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute .......................................................................... Feb. 20-21, 2015 

DLF Breakfast .............................................................................................................................. 2/28/15 

LVRF Vision Days .................................................................................................................... March 2015 

22-B Social ..................................................................................................................................... 3/7/15 

DLF Board Meeting ..................................................................................................................... 3/18/15 

Mid-Winter Social ........................................................................................................................ 3/21/15 

Bowling Tournament ................................................................................................................... 3/22/15 

Leader Dog Program – South ..................................................................................................... 3/30/15 

Leader Dog Program – North ...................................................................................................... 3/31/15 

Delaware State Lions Day .................................................................................................................... TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting .............................................................................................................. 4/12/15 

22-C Social – Waldorf, MD .......................................................................................................... 4/18/15 
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DISTRICT EVENTS  2014-2015 (cont) 

DLF Walk ............................................................................................................................................... TBA 

District 22-D Leadership School .......................................................................................................... TBA 

MD 22 Convention – Dover, Delaware ..................................................................... 5/18 thru 5/21/15 

Memorial Day Parade – Washington, DC ................................................................................... 5/25/15 

DLF Board Meeting .................................................................................................................... 5/27//15 

Special Olympics Games .............................................................................................. June 12-13, 2015 

Blue/Gold Football Game ..................................................................................................................... TBA 

LCI Convention – Honolulu, Hawaii ............................................................................6/26 thru 6/30/15  

BLOWING THE WHISTLE  

DG Visitation to Middletown  

September 22 

DG Visitation to Wilmington Manor                  

October 2, 

DG Visitation to Lord Baltimore               

October 1 

Lord Baltimore Lioness   October 1 

DG Visitation to  Brookside 

October 6  

DG Visitation to Claymont  

October 8 
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NOVEMBER – MEMBERSHIP FOCUS:  FAMILY 
 
Lions Diabetes Awareness Month 
November 14:  World Diabetes Day 
November 15:  Leo October Membership Growth Award nominations due 
November 21:  Application  deadline  for Lions Quest  grants to be reviewed at  the  

  January 2015 Lions Quest Advisory Committee meeting 
November 30:  Deadline for Family Membership Certification Forms 

Obituaries 

 

Lion Forrester Lee, Sr., ~Claymont Lions Club ~passed away October 2, 2014 
He became a lion in 1989 and served 25 years. He was 97 years old. 
 
Lion Charlotte Driscoll ~Lord Baltimore Lions Club~ passed away October 9,2014 
She became a Lion in 2008 and served for  6 years. 
 

 

 
                         OCTOBER IS MEMBERSHIP GROWTH MONTH 

 
Where does your Club stand on membership?  Does your club have a special 

membership recruitment planned for this fall campaign?  Are you actively seeking new mem-
bers? 
 
The membership numbers for 22-D are not good.  Since July 1st we have had 39 dropped mem-
bers, 7 deceased members, and 15 new members.  If we are going to be able to continue serving 
our communities we must turn this membership trend around.   
 
It is time for every Lion in 22-D to support our district and ask a friend, neighbor, or relative to 
become a Lion.  All you have to do is ASK 1.  Remember…every one of us are Lions because some-
one asked us to join.  If we are going to continue to support our motto WE SERVE, then we need 
to grow our membership.  Lions Clubs International has a lot of membership information available 
on-line on the LCI website.  Please take advantage of this and check it out.  And please…don’t be 
bashful about using this information.  That’s what it is there for. 
 
GMT Mary Lee Phillips is actively trying to establish new clubs in a couple of areas.  If you know 
of an area that could be served by a Lions Club please let her know.   
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2014 USA/CANADA LIONS LEADERSHIP FORUM 
                          As promised, here is more on the 2014 Forum. 
The 38th Annual USA/CANADA LIONS Leadership Forum was held in San Juan, Puerto Rico. 
There were 92 Seminars offered; with Titles like: BREAKING THE CYCLE OF ILLITERACY,  

OFFICERS USING MY LCI, PUBLIC SPEAKING: You Can Do It!, and HELLO, I’M YOUR NEW 
MEMBER, I’M LEAVING.   

The featured Speakers were; Tim Richardson, author of I’M RICH series, John Corcoran, who 
learned to read at age 48, Patrick O’Dooley and IP Joe Preston. 

Next year’s Forum will be held in Grand Rapids, MI, September 17-19, 2015.     ROADTRIP!!!!  
   You should PLAN TO ATTEND now!! 
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ZONE NEWS 

 

Three awards were received by IPDG Mary Lee 
for the final quarter of Lions Year 2013-14. 
The awards were for 3 zone chairs who submit-
ted paperwork each quarter to LCI - and all re-
ceived a zone chair award with 4 stars, plus a 
special commendation medal from IPP Barry 
Palmer. 
Congratulations to Lions Ed Springer, Jack Bau-
er, and John Burris for jobs well done!! 

93rd MD-22 CONVENTION 

Submitted by PDG Steve Finger,                                
Convention Chairman 

 

The 93rd Lions MD-22 Convention in Dover, Delaware on 
May 18-21, 2015, is shaping up to be a really great con-
vention. It will be the first time in 5 years we have been 
back to Delaware and the Dover Downs Hotel convention 
facilities have undergone some remodeling that Lions will 
enjoy. 
 

The Convention 50-50 drawing tickets are a major source 
of funds to cover convention costs.  This year we have 
repackaged the 50-50.  This year, they are in books of 
10.  The price is $1.00 for one ticket, or $5.00 for a book 
of 10!  This is a huge discounted price and gives you 
more chances to be in on the winnings.   
 

The prizes will be drawn at the Victory Luncheon on the 
last day of the convention.  Tickets are now available and 
distributed to each Region Chair for further distribution to 
Zones and Clubs.  They will be distributed at the 22-W 
Social.  I encourage each club to buy the allotment of tick-
ets they will receive 

 

CONVENTION COMMITTEE   
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 
If you would like to volunteer to serve on one of the following 

committees at our MD22 Convention (Dover Downs Convention 

Center) in May 2015, please let me know as soon as possible.  

Positions need to be filled within the next 3 months. 

 

DG Cheryl                      cjones228@comcast.net 

302-875-7767 
 

Elections ................................................................................ 1 needed 

Decorations ........................................................................... 2 needed 

Golf Tournament .................................................................. 1 needed 

Lions Memorial (Chair) ........................................................ 1 needed 

Merchandise ......................................................................... 3 needed 

Parliamentarian .................................................................... 1 needed 

Protocol ................................................................................. 1 needed 

Publicity ................................................................................. 1 needed 

Resolutions ........................................................................... 1 needed 

Rules (Chair) ......................................................................... 1 needed 

Sergeant at Arms.................................................................. 2 needed 

Song Leader .......................................................................... 1 needed 

Tail Twister ............................................................................ 3 needed 

Ticket Sales ........................................................................... 2 needed 

mailto:cjones228@comcast.net
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     Governor Cheryl Jones and I have set the LCIF goal for District 22 D at $30,000 for 

this 2014/2015 Lion year.  Last year we fell way short of the District LCIF goal of 

$40,000 as we raised only $24,097.12. So far this year the District has raised $595.00 

in the first quarter of this Lion year of 2014/2015 and only 5 of the 35 clubs in District 

22 D have made any contributions. LCIF is our foundation and we need to support it.   

     Besides the dollar goal of $30,000, District Governor Cheryl and I have set a goal of 

having 100% of the clubs make some contribution to LCIF this year.  Any amount can be 

sent in to LCIF.  The Melvin Jones Fellowship and Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship 

programs continue to be the basic stream of  funds to LCIF but there  other ways to  

contribute.  Sustaining Membership pins of $20.00 – bronze level, $50.00-silver level, 

and $100.00 –gold level are available.   Also the Measles  Initiative continues so a min-

imum of a $10.00 contribution becomes a $20.00 and one measles shot cost just 

$1.00 each. 

     As your District LCIF coordinator, I am available, as my schedule permits, to visit your 

clubs for an LCIF presentation and I am trying to visit each Zone in the District since I 

can speak to more clubs. 

    Finally on the LOVRNET front, we are reaching out to the Lions of District 22 D to vol-

unteer to be  a telephone interviewer.   You set your  schedule when you  would  be 

available to interview low vision patients over the telephone and enter their information 

into your computer at your home.  LOVRNET will train you to do this important phase of 

our project.  Just let Governor Cheryl or me know if you want to do this service.  We 

need your help now! 

                                                                                     PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew 

                                                                                     District 22 D - LCIF Coordinator                                                                                                                                        
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Club Happenings 

Issue 4   

Capitol City Lions 
 

Our guest speaker for the evening of September 17th (pictured at left), , was Tyreese 
Mayo, a Mentor Coordinator from Capitol School District. She talked about mentoring 
school students and how mentoring works. Her talk was interesting and informative. We 
have members who are interested in helping with this project.  

We collected 160 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling. Also during the month, the Cap-
itol City Lions received 2 requests from individuals for examination/glasses. 

Nine members of the club worked a White Cane Fundraiser on the 13th and 14th of Sep-
tember.  We received donations of over $500.00 and sold 23 car tickets for $40.00.  

Wilmington Manor Lions 
 

Slyder, the  Leader dog we sponsored, with his new master, PDG Len Quinn, who demonstrated how Slyder 
obeys his commands especially when it comes to snacks. Barbara Spence is shown  

presenting some treats for Sly-
der..  

Claymont Lions 
 

Co-Chairs Lee Bird and Dick Gackenbach announce that the annual Christmas Tree Sale will begin on Saturday, 
November 29 at the Claymont Fire Company Sub-Station, located at Marsh and Namaans Roads. 

Chair Fred Powell has scheduled the first Pancake Day for Saturday, October 25 at the Claymont Fire Hall. 

43 Lions, 2 spouses and 2 children provided 81   2-hour coverages during our first fund raiser of the year;Fall 
White Cane Days. A total of 172 volunteer hours were given to the activity. Treasurer Dick Gackenbach re-
ports that we reached a new high of income with $3,935.81 Congrats to all who helped! We are off to a great 
start!! 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

Fall Event – RED, WHITE & BLUE TEA Luncheon – Nov 6th  @ Cripple Creek Country Club    Tickets ~ $25. 
(see ad pg. 20) 

SLYDER 

New member Dennis Berkey, with his 
sponsor Shirley Pennypacker and DG 
Cheryl (center) 
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Harrington Lions 
 

The school supplies which were brought in at the last meeting were taken to Lake Forest South Elem. They 
were greatly appreciated by staff on behalf of the students. Thanks to those Lion members who donated sup-
plies. A kind deed done. Well done!  

31 Lions descended on the Harrington Raceway for the Nite at the Races. Laughs 
were heard through out the area as everyone enjoyed the fellowship, and food.  

Lion Sherry Clark (pictured at right) received the Award for raising the most $$ 
for the DLF walk in Rehoboth at our Lions Picnic in August. GOOD JOB SHERRY!!!  

Has your child or grandchild out grown their school clothes? Have you ever 
thought of giving them to the School? There is a need in Grades K-3 for a change 
of clothing for students. Accidents and spills happen and the child needs to 
change clothes. You can drop them off at the school nurse or bring them to the 
next meeting. 
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Club Happenings 

Newark Lions 
 

Newark Lions Club’s pancake breakfast is scheduled for October 25th.(ad pg. 22)This is one of our main 
fundraisers.  It takes place at the Newark Senior Center during their flea market, which is a major fund-
raiser for them.  This is a great partnership that has been in place for many years.   

In September, the Club voted to support a new service project for this Lions’ year. We will be collecting 
personal hygiene products to donate to the Newark Empowerment Center located at the Newark United 
Methodist Church on Main Street. We will collect items and then meet on January 20, 2015 at Lion Mari-
lyn’s home to sort the items and put them in gallon zip loc bags. The following items are needed: Soap, 
Toothpaste,  Deodorant, Hand Lotion, Combs, Shampoo,  Razor, Shaving  Cream, Tissues  and  Feminine   
Hygiene products. 

Midway Lions 
 

Midway is having a Fundraiser at The Greene Turtle at Five Points in Lewes ALL DAY Tuesday, October 28, 
2014. Vouchers cannot be handed out at the restaurant. Vouchers must be presented to The Green Turtle 
when you place your order. Please make a copy of the Voucher (on page 18) and take it with you to The Green 
Turtle. We would like to see our fellow Lions come out and join us!  

Our Luncheon Speaker for Monday, October 20th is Jack Clemons who is a local author and rocket sci-
entist. July 20, 2014 marked the 45th anniversary of Neil Armstrong stepping on the moon and planting our 
flag. Five more flags have been planted and Jack will tell us about what went on with those explorations. If 
you know anyone that might be interested, please bring them as your guest. Jack Clemons was a team leader 
on the Apollo and Space Shuttle programs.  
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Club Happenings 

Laurel Lions 

 

The weekend of September 27th marked yet another weekend of ushering at the Nascar Races in Dover. 
Thanks goes to Lion Jim Littleton and the Race Team Staff for this great fundraiser.  

The Fall Sports Program Book project is well on its way.  Don’t forget to purchase this historical edi-
tion. See Project Chair, Zone Chair Ron Scott for the programs.  

“Journey for Sight” is a great Walk-a-thon held at Trap Pond State Park. 2nd VP Shirley Scott is in 
charge of this project. It will be held on Sunday November 2. Registration is at noon and the walk begins at 
1 pm. 

Laurel Leo Leader, Lion Jami Gordy reported that the Leos inducted 13 new members!  

Millsboro Lions 

 

If you did not come, you missed a very informative meeting on Sept. 23. PCC Clyde did an outstanding job 
talking about glass collection, sorting and trips that are in the wings serving others.  

REMINDER: Lion Ted has secured permission to have Vision Day collection at the Giant Food Store, Long 
Neck two Saturdays - October 11 and 25 from 10 to 2.  

We are open at the fritter shack but desperately need help some days. (ad pg. 21) 

(REMEMBER: this is how we are able to provide help to Scouts & Little League and for glasses we provide to 
those in need.) 

 Lewes Lions 
 

On October 8  we had our Regular Meeting at  Irish Eyes Restaurant.   We  
discussed upcoming club business and activities. There was a speaker from the 
Jefferson Schools. 
 

Our August 23rd Chicken BBQ was a success w/little rain. 

Thanks to  all Lions who helped . We had contributions from many to make this 
Fund Raiser - Community Event a big success 

Green Hills Lions 
 

On behalf of Emily Ruckle, an eight year old from the Newark, DE area, who suffered a vicious attack from 
a pit bull and has undergone serious surgery and faces a long recovery, the Green Hills Lions Club has insti-
tuted a fund of $5,000. for Emily’s future education. 

We are asking all the Lions Clubs in 22D to participate in this endeavor for courageous Emily.  

Please send any donations to “The Emily Ruckle Fund” c/o The Green Hills Lions, PO Box 5913, Wilmington, 
DE 19808 
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Club Happenings 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 
 

Right: Lion Mark Oliver (acting in KL Tina’s absence) presents 
Bill Eitel awards for 65 yrs as a Lion and 50 yrs of perfect at-
tendance.  

Below:  Bob Straub receives an award for bringing a new 

member (Karen) to our Club. Bob will be speaking at our 

next meeting on successful coer-
cion of family members. 

 

Congratulations to Bill and Bob 
for your accomplishments.  

Thank you for all you have done for our Club and the community over the 
years. 

Lord Baltimore Lions  
 

Overall, we’ve sold about 11,000 car raffle tickets! Also impressive is the $1,100 in donations we’ve re-
ceived. 

We will be screening students at John M. Clayton on Wednesday, Thursday & possibly Friday, October 15, 
16 & 17. Students at Lord Baltimore will be screened on Wednesday, Thursday and possibly Friday, No-
vember 12, 13 & 14. 

 

A number of Lion Clubs throughout District 22D provide the service of building handicapped ramps. Lord 
Baltimore has been involved doing ramps, hand rails and installing wheel chair elevators since 1988 when 
Lion Pat Murray joined the club. Lion Pat started building ramps back in 1983 with the Telephone Pioneers 
and brought this service project to our club.  Over the years many Lions from our club have been involved 
in this rewarding experience.  The one constant over the last 31 years has been Lion Pat’s dedication, input 
and direction on 455 handicapped projects. This kind of dedication to help  others is what being a Lion is  
all about.  
 
Pictures taken by Lion Pat of the 455th project with Lion Jack Bauer and friend & neighbor Robert Reed. 



 

 

Glasgow Lions  
 

The crowds were large and our location on Delaware Ave, was good 
for our annual trek to the Newark Community Days to sell Lemon-
ade. .We were left with NO lemons and 6 glasses of lemonade at 
the event’s closing time of 4PM. We gave those drinks to the local po-

lice officers. It is reported we collected $773 from lemonade sales 
and $23 from car raffle tickets..  A good day and a good time for 
all! 

So far this Lion year, 750 pairs of glasses have been turned over 
to Lion Al.  

 We have scheduled our semi-annual highway cleanup for Saturday 
morning, October 18, in an effort to get ahead of the hot/cold 
weather.  Lion Mark is trying to obtain some student help…there may also be some help from a local busi-
ness????   The more hands we have the faster we get done. 

Rehoboth Lions  

 

PDG Richard Merriwether presented Lion Sally Springer with a Melvin Jones 
Fellowship at the September dinner meeting.  Lion Sally has been a member 
over five years.  She is serving as visitation chairperson for 2014-2015.  
Congratulations Sally! 

PDG Richard has a great program lined up for celebrating charter night next 
meeting. He will have some statistics that maybe you are not aware of nor 
our newer members have heard.  Everyone try to make it!  It will be a good 
program for orientation for new members and long term members, too. 
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Club Happenings 

Middletown Lions  
 

Due to unforeseen circumstances last year we were unable to complete our preschool eye screenings. Our 
Sure Sight device is back and we are back in business.  Following are the schools and times, please call Lion 
Carolyn if you can help. Oct. 28 - 9-11:15 AM - Beach Babies Preschool: Nov. 3 - 9:30 AM - Children-at-Work, 
Rt. 301 

We are still collecting toiletries for the homeless. If you go on a trip and don't use up all the freebies the 
hotel supplies you with, the homeless can certainly use them. Ask your dentist on your next visit you would be 
amazed how much they would like to help with this project. Our first year we contributed to the Sunday 
Breakfast Mission in Wilmington, last year to the foster/homeless children in the Appoquinimick School Dis-
trict. Ask your neighbors and friends for donations, most of the time these items are just sitting in a draw-
er. 

L-R   Lion Myrtle,  KL Bill, Lions Tom-
my, Roy and Nelson work our site 

Laurel  Lioness 

 

We will host our first town-wide Scavenger Hunt on Sunday Oct. 26. The hunt will start at 1PM in town 
at Janosik Park. Cost to enter is $10 pp or $35 for a team of 4 or more. For more information and tick-
ets e-mail scavengerhuntlaurel@gmail.com or call 858-8500. 



 

 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 
  

Frederica Spring Creek’s recent White Cane Day at Felton Royal Farms netted us $441. We also tried the 
Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends Day Passes with a total of $245 accumulated so far. 

Our BINGO is on for November 7 ( ad on pg 20) at the Milford Elks Lodge, and we are working on collection 
of items for our Thanksgiving Baskets. 

Pre school Vision Screening will take place on Oct. 20 & 22 at Lake Forest North and Oct. 27 & 28 at Lake 
Forest East elementary schools. Milford club is graciously allowing us to use their new Plusoptix screener 
with PCC Clyde Bragg’s assistance. 
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Club Happenings 

Fenwick Island Lions 
 

In the past several years Fenwick Island Lions have screened upwards of 500 children 
on an annual basis during Preschool Vision Screening. However, as a result of changes 
made in Indian River School District, which involve consolidating preschool and kinder-
garten classes in the Georgetown area, recently we have been asked to screen some 
450 children in that area alone—spread out over four days from October 6-9.  

Our club made a donation last year towards this new sign at Indian River High School.  
The sign was a project of the IRHS Alumni Association.  

Brookside Lions 

 

Our year got off to a slow start as we mourned the death and celebrated the life of a most valued member 
of our club, Bob Strohl, in September. Bob was a Lion for 17 years and a past King Lion and Secretary. He was 
instrumental in most of our projects, especially the Christmas Tree Sales.  Bob’s son, Matthew, is also an ac-
tive member of our club and is following in his father’s shoes . 

Our new King Lion, Ronnie Williamson presided over our first meeting on October 6,, 2014. We were pleased 
to have District Governor, Cheryl L. Jones  attend and induct a new member. Together, they presented 3 
“Years of Service” chevrons and a Perfect Attendance Certificate.  

Our clubhouse ”The Den” got a facelift this year as members of the club, led by Roy Palmer proceeded to 
paint the outside of the building and "spruce it up". Our hamburgers and hotdogs were a big success at the 
Brookside Safety Day at the Brookside Community Park.  Keeping safe was emphasized by Aetna Rescue 
Squad and the Newark Police and other community agencies.  

Upcoming events are The Brookside Flea Market on October 18th, The Chicken BBQ at the Newark Senior 
Center on October 24th and Delaware Veterans Stand Down on October 30, 2014. Brookside Lions have do-
nated many boxes of toiletries and given 1 Veteran an electric razor.  We continue to donate clothes and 
medical supplies to the needy in Appalachia. 

The Brookside Lions Club is continuing to grow and support the community. We hope all the clubs continue to 
have a great year  
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Club Happenings 

Dover Lions 
 

On Friday and Saturday, October 10th & 11th, the Dover Lions held a White Cane drive at the North Dover 
Redner’s, from 8 A.M. to 7 P.M. A final accounting will come later. 

Dover Lions Chicken Fry, November 1st and 2nd, at Rodney Village Shopping Center, 9 A.M. to 6PM  

Lion Tee reported 72 volunteers were present at Coastal Clean up Day on Sept 
20th, including 9 Dover Lions.  Property Owners at Pickering Beach were thankful 
and provided drinks and snacks.   

Lion Jerry sold 151 car raffle tickets in 2 hours for a total of $255!   Great job 
Jerry! 

Dover Club hosted the chartering of the  Delaware State  University Lions Club 
and induction of officers on Sept. 20th. It was a great evening and a historical 
event, bringing on a college club. The DSU members attending were enthusiastic 
and put on a great show.  

Milford Lions 
 

Our Club had a very busy September, with us manning one of the MS Bike to the Bay rest stops, a number of 
our members helped out at Dover Downs during the Nascar Race and we were seen selling car 
raffle tickets during Octoberfest and Apple Scrapple. 

October is going to be just as busy.  Our Club will be holding a yard sale on October 18 across 
the street from Southern States on Rt. 14.  Our semi-annual Food Drive at Redners Market is 
scheduled for October 24 & 25.  We will be holding a fundraiser at Pizza Palace on October 30. 

The Milford Lions Club received the Blue Diamond Award (pictured at right) from Milford 
School District for our continuing support.  

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 
 

Talleyville- Naamans had a successful Flea Market.  We are  now selling our ' famous' Fruitcakes and  
Christmas wreaths for the holidays.  
We are looking forward to DG Cheryl's visit in November. 

Milton Lions 

 

We sold car raffle tickets at Wings and Wheels. Sales were enhanced because Amanda got the car there  

We just concluded Apple Scrapple last weekend. There were 17 Milton Lions involved in this effort, and we 
had respectable sales for our efforts, considering the weather.  

Another event just concluded is the Community Calendar. Thanks to all who sold ads and sent names for 
birthday listings.  

Here is a short video produced by our King Lion Dr. John Rees. It’s a great tool to use as we kick our mem-
bership efforts into high gear. It’s currently on You Tube at http://youtu.be/epBCBOzq6j0 and shortly will 
be linked on our website.  

http://youtu.be/epBCBOzq6j0
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“WAS BLIND, BUT NOW I SEE” 

by Jim Hindman 

Book Signing at Governor’s Ball 

 

Jim shares his remarkable journey with macular degeneration, his setbacks and his achievements.  

Woven through his inspirational account is a rags-to-riches story featuring many of the lessons Jim 

learned as a street-smart kid roaming the streets of Sioux City, Iowa, shining shoes and selling 

newspapers to help support his family, all with a can-do, never give up attitude.  The book will for-

mally launch on January 13, 2015 (Melvin Jones’ birthday) but will be available to Lions at the Gov-

ernor’s Ball on December 6, 2014. 

ALL NET PROCCEDS FROM THE SALES OF HIS BOOK WILL BENEFIT LOW VISION CAUSES, PRI-

MARLY LCIF AS WELL AS THE WILMER EYE INSTITUTE/LIONS LOW VISION AND REHABILITATION 

CENTER. 

COME MEET JIM HINDMAN IN PERSON 

Eleven Lions from the following clubs; Claymont, Glasgow, Harrington, Laurel, Lewes, Midway, 
Milford, and Newcastle Hundred  were there  to help the Delaware Lions Sight Team  on  Oc-
tober 11th  with the sorting of over 3,000 glasses . Some of the Lions are pictured above. 
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        The annual Delaware Lions Foundation auction will be held on Saturday, 

November 8, 2014, at the Delaware Agriculture Museum in Dover, DE.  

The live and silent auction will start at 10am and end at 2pm.   

There will be Door Prizes, fifty/fifty, and chances on a basket of fun.  

The basket of fun will be given away that day,  and you need not be present to win.  

       There will be food available (breakfast & lunch) the day of the auction. 

Come one and all!  Bring your friends and your checkbook and help support DLF. 

 

                                                              Yours In Lionism 

                                                             Lion Jim Littleton 
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Millsboro Fritter shack is open for the season!   
Those delicious oyster fritters, soft shell crabs and crab cakes are available the following 
weekends.                                Dates and times are listed below. 
 

Oct 3 - 10 - 6 
Oct 4 - 10-2 
Oct 10 - 10-6 
Oct 11 -10-2 
Oct 17 - 10-6 
Oct 18 -10-2 
Oct 24 - 10-6 
Oct 25 - 10-2 
Oct 31 - 10-6 
 

Nov 1- 10-2 
Nov 7 - 10-6 
Nov 8 - 10-2 
Nov 14 - 10-6 
Nov 15 - 10-2 
Nov 21 - 10-6 
Nov 22 - 10-2 
Closed Thanksgiving Weekend 
 

Dec 5 - 10-6 
Dec 6 - 10-2 

Hearing Aid Price Increase 

We have been notified by Starkey that there is an increase in the price of the hearing aid that 
we have been using. 
The aids are being shipped by Fed Ex and there is a $7.99 charge for the delivery to either Hear 
Say Us- (Dr. Robinson) or Easy Listening -( Marko Koriepecki). 
The charge brings the cost to $179.00 each - plus$19.99 - plus the delivery charge of 
$7.99 = Total now  $206.99 on the Aires BTE Champ.. 
The shipping and deliver charge on any other aid will be $27.99. 
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Strengthen the Pride! Ask 1 

person to join your club today! 
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LEBDV 
The Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley requests that each club inform them of their col-
lection site for donations of eyeglasses, if different than your meeting place.  Also, they 

are requesting information pertaining to club events; to include contact person’s name 
and phone number.  Information can be sent to:  Ruth Cooper @ (215) 563-3081 or by 

email: rdcooper@levdv.org  

mailto:rdcooper@levdv.org
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     Lion Carol Justice—Lord Baltimore Lions Club—Sponsor - Lion Norman Justice 
     Lion Barry Justice —Lord Baltimore Lions Club—Sponsor - Lion Norman Justice 
     Lion Don Hattier—Lord Baltimore Lions Club—Sponsor – Lion Doc Hattier  
     Lion Kathryn Bottner — Brookside Lions Club— Sponsor-Sabie Strzala  
     Lion Robert Speakman, Jr.— Murderkill Lions Club—Sponsor—Lion Robert Cheek 

 
                                   Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                                          (Corrections are in color) 

 
Page 16 & 54  PDG James Moore Newark Sec- jrmoore40@outlook.com  
Page 53—Milton President Dr. John Rees— 506 Union Street  Milton, DE 
19968  

      W: 302-684-1995  

Page 59 —Dover Lioness — President Evlyn Bassols   Ann O’Donnell — not Co-Sec. 

    24 Mifflin Rd   Pat Tieman —Secretary 

    Dover, DE  19904   lioness.ptieman@gmail.com  

    302.233.3887 (M) 

    ebassols64@gmail.com -   

Page 60 Lord Baltimore Lioness Karen Lucas Secretary—KVM.Lucas@yahoo.com 
 

22 D   

Do you read your Lion Magazine?? 
Who in District 22D is mentioned on pages 16 and 26 in the October  

Issue??? 

mailto:jrmoore40@outlook.com
mailto:ebassols64@gmail.com
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Blowing the Whistle for 22D 

Last month I introduced myself as'' Leo the Lion'' the mascot of the Laurel Lions Club. In 

that article I explained how each week I ''ROAR'' in a local newspaper the Laurel Star about 

the Lions. The last DISTRICT 22-D article suggested each club getting their mascot to do the 

same and get the word out about the Lions in their community. Each month as D.G. Cheryl 

says ''Blow your Whistle'' and let them know about the Lions. Making people aware is good 

public relations and will help with the ''Ask 1'' project to grow membership. Every once in a 

while I slip out of the Den when no one knows. Recently I did just that and took a road tour . 

As I entered the different communities in 22D I observed the Lions Logos on the little poles. 

This is a great place to promote the Lions. If the signs are faded and old; that's the impres-

sion that is given of the Lions. These signs are free advertisement for the Lions and other 

service clubs all over the world. What  I am ''roaring” to you is to take advantage of this 

simple, but very good way to promote Lions in your community. How does your promotional 

sign look ?? , faded , grown up with weeds or unreadable ??. Make it look good , update the 

sign if needed, plant a shrub or flowers by the sign and make people aware. Once people 

notice this, you have promoted the Lions. This will open the door to conversation about the 

Lions and even give you the opportunity to ''Ask 1'' to be a Lion 

Leo 

Public Relations Co - Chairs Fred and Pat Disharoon 



 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 
for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each month,  
before 10AM. Late submissions will be carried forward to the next 
months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  
                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 
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In order to help with budgetary constraints and provide service to 
all Lions, the 2014-2015 Cabinet has decided it is necessary to 
charge for regular mail delivery of the District Bulletin. 
Please pass this information/form on to members of your club that 
do not have e-mail. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Would you like the District Bulletin delivered by regular mail for 
this Lions Year? Please fill out form below and send with a check 
for $15.00, made out to District 22D to cover the cost of post-
age/printing.  
Send to Bulletin Editor Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery Drive,     
Felton, DE 19943  
Thank you. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Name:       _________________________________ 
Address:   _________________________________ 
        _________________________________ 
Amount Paid  ____________________________ 

 

The ABC’s of Lionism 

H is for HISTORY:  Your club can acknowledge the rich his-

tory and traditions of Lions while planning for future suc-

cess. 

  I is for INVOLVE: Make each member an essential part of 

the club by involving them in meaningful activities. 

LOOK FOR THIS 
IN EVERY ISSUE! 

 




